Committee on Faculty Affairs

Minutes of 9/26/07 meeting

Members (names of those in attendance in bold): William Behre, Terrence Bennett (chair), Adam Knobler (excused), Deborah Knox, Jeffrey Osborn, Cynthia Paces, Rebecca Li, Lee Ann Riccardi, Cindy Curtis, Dan Scapardine, Deborah Thompson, Jeanine Vivona (vice chair)

Discussion and Actions Taken (ACTION items for committee members in red below):

1. Approved minutes from meeting on 9/12/07.
2. TB announced that the undergraduate representative on CFA will be Dan Scapardine.

3. Began review of The Faculty Senate/CFA Committee on Teaching Excellence Recommendations on Peer Evaluation of Teaching.

a. Overview of process: The joint Faculty Senate/CFA Committee was charged with developing an instrument for peer evaluation of teaching after study of practices at institutions similar to TCNJ. The committee submitted its report to the Senate in May 2007. This semester, CFA will review the report as part of its charge to revise the Promotions and Reappointment Document, specifically Appendix III, which will contain procedures for peer evaluation of teaching. CFA will present the proposed procedures to the faculty in an open forum, which will likely occur during the current semester. In reviewing the process, the question of union review was raised. It was decided that the report should be forwarded to Ralph Edelbach, who was initially a member of the subcommittee.
ACTION: TB will forward the report to Ralph E. and ask for comment.

b. Content of discussion: Many questions were considered during this first discussion of the report, including: 
1. Procedures: What sequence of steps should be followed to develop recommendations for peer evaluation of teaching? Should development of disciplinary standards for teaching precede development of processes to evaluate teaching? Do we need an interim process to bridge current practices and initiation of the recommended revised practices?

2. Types of Evaluation and their Uses: What are the desired relationships between formative and summative evaluation of teaching at TCNJ?  What role should summative peer evaluation play in the tenure and promotions processes? What role should formative peer evaluation play, both in mentoring faculty and in the tenure and promotions processes? In what ways do the recommended procedures address identified limitations of current peer evaluation practices at TCNJ?

3. Evaluators: Who should conduct the peer evaluations? What are the pros and cons of using evaluators from outside a faculty member’s department or program? How should evaluators be trained?
4. Role of the DPC: Should the DPC be charged with interpreting individual peer evaluations as part of the departmental recommendation for promotion or tenure? Should the DPC or department chair assure that all peer evaluations are included in the tenure or promotion application?
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanine Vivona

